Officer responsible	Author
Waste Manager	Dennis Morgan
Corporate Plan Output: Regional Landfill	

The purpose of this report is to advise of the name change for the joint venture company.

The joint venture company at its meeting on 31 March 1999 adopted the name "Environment Canterbury Ltd" as the name for the joint venture company. The Canterbury Regional Council raised some concerns about the proposed name noting that some regional councils in other parts of New Zealand have adopted names which could result in confusion if the name Environment Canterbury Ltd is used by the joint venture company eg Environment Waikato.

The meeting of the joint venture company on 11 June 1999 resolved to adopt the name Transwaste Canterbury Ltd taking account of the concerns expressed by the Canterbury Regional Council. Application has now been made for the registration of the name.

Chairman's

Recommendation: That the information be received.